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Dear Members of the Inquiry, 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to make a submission to the inquiry planning and delivery of 
school infrastructure in New South Wales. 
 
I am a parent living in Abbotsford where our local high school is Concord High. We have 
excellent staff at this school but we are 40% over capacity. There are currently 17 demountables 
where classes are held and also classes being held in foyers and hallways. In addition to this 
infrastructure crisis, our school receives below the minimum SRS funding which results in 
extreme short staffing and large class sizes. These uncomfortable, crowded teaching spaces 
create a lack of morale and school pride in students. These conditions are simply unacceptable 
and must be remedied as a matter of urgency with new, permanent structures being built and at 
least the minimum SRS funding . 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me should you require further detail. 
 
With thanks, 
 

 




